MANAGEMENT REPORT 
17 May 2024
Submission to the Council
MUNICIPAL WEBSITE
Purpose 
The purpose of this report is to submit to the council a report on the development of the new municipal website. 

Background 

Section 75 of the MFMA requires that municipality place key document and information on their website. Currently the municipal website that was developed and managed by the Premier’s office is no longer service the needs of the municipality. There are some parts of the website that are not editable leaving the website with outdated and irrelevant information. 

Discussion 

Recently the municipality appointed a service provider to develop a brand new website for the municipality. The project commenced on the 15th April with a project kick-off meeting, where a Project Plan was developed and clear deliverable were set. As it stands the new municipal website development is completed and the final draft is ready to be presented to the council. Upon approval the new website will be loaded on live environment and be available to the public. Beyond this stage the service provider will train both the Communications and IT Units respectively on the new website and officially hand the website over to the municipality. Furthermore, the service provider will offer post implementation support to the municipality staff for the next 3 months.
Attachments 

https://atlmanagement.co.za/wp/
Legal Implications

MFMA Sec 75

Financial Implications 

The website costed the municipality and amount of R79 000

Recommendations 

a. That the council take not of the report.

b. That the council approve the new municipal website.
